
Nuclear Age. The table of contents and a 1987 
update were distributed to libraries across 
Canada and abroad.

Institute researchers also made their 
work known through a variety of non-CIIPS 
publications, including some of the leading 
professional journals, (see Annex C)

The research group continued its role in 
the Institute’s Canadian-Soviet Exchange 
Programme, organizing the visits of Canadian 
scholars to the USSR. And it was very active 
in the planning and organization of Institute 
seminars and workshops. Doina Cioiu, 
Research Administrator, assisted by Cécile 
Sicard, bore most of this responsibility.

Institute researchers continued to participate 
actively, during 1990-91, in a large number 
of conferences, panel discussions, and public 
meetings. They also provided oral and written 
testimony and comments for parliamentary 
committees and groups; and gave briefings 
and comments on current issues to journalists, 
and for television programmes and other 
media events.

“From everything we can know 
about the measurable military balance 

in the theatre, the allied forces could 
achieve their military objectives quite quickly,” 

Mark Heller told a news conference. 
“There is potential destructive capacity 

amassed here which in conventional terms 
is totally without precedent.”

CP, SUDBURY STAR 
12 January 1991

Future Directions
Over 1990-91, the Institute completed the 
major task of hiring a full complement of 
highly qualified research staff. Now the 
objective is to capitalize on this available 
expertise and commitment in order to push 
forward the Institute’s work at both the 
national and international levels.

MARK HELLER
Research Coordinator
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